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Newsletter   

Edition 6—18th April 2024 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

welcome back to term 2!   
 

I hope everyone had a lovely Easter and that the children 

have enjoyed the beautiful weather of the school holidays. 

It was terrific to visit classrooms this week and see how 

beautifully everyone has settled back in. Well done 

everyone!  
 

After an extremely positive term 1 we look forward to an 

action packed term 2. Term 2 is often one of our busiest 

terms with camps, excursions, incursions and all of the 

wonderful activities that happen in our classrooms every 

day.  We will keep you updated through Sentral posts for 

whole school events but recommend regularly keeping 

your eye on the Sentral calendar. Some of our 

significant events for this term include :  
 

• House Cross Country 3-6, 9-11am Friday 19th 

• Book Fair Mon 22nd—Wed 24th 

• Parent evening Michael Carr-Gregg Mon 22nd 6.30-8.30 

• Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 1st—3rd May 

• Mother’s Day Stall Tuesday 7th May 

• Mother’s Day  Breakfast Friday 10th May  

• Mother’s Day Sunday 12th May 

• Education Week 13th—17th May 

• Open night Tuesday 14th May—4.30—6.30pm 

• Just to name a few in May —keep your eyes on our 

calendar for further events  
   

Term two Pupil free day 

 FRIDAY 31st MAY 
   

In 2024 schools receive 5 student-free days  for 

professional development, planning, curriculum 

development and student assessment / reporting. We 

appreciate that it can be difficult for parents to make 

arrangements for their children on these days and will 

always try to give you as much notice as possible. Please 

pencil in the student free date for term  2.  Dates to note 

for term 3 & 4: 

• Student Led Conferences Friday 19th July. 

Students only attend for their 20 minute conference. 

• Pupil Free—Common Practice Day Monday 4th 

November ( Day before Melbourne Cup Day) 

Annual report 

Each year schools prepare an Annual Report to inform 

parents and the wider school community of the school's 

successes, activities and achievements throughout the 

year. Please check out the amazing results shown in our 

2023 Annual report. Our Naplan Results, Teacher 

Assessments, Staff, Student and Parent surveys and 

attendance data are all above the results for the state and 

similar schools. We have a lot to celebrate at Tyabb 

Primary School. It is a team effort and I would like to 

congratulate our students, staff and parents for achieving 

these amazing results. Our Annual Report Draft is 

available for viewing  on our website at  Annual Report 

2023. These results help us to celebrate our successes 

and guide future improvement initiatives. We are 

extremely pleased with our results but will continue to 

strive to make improvements to provide the best for our 

students.  

 
Enrolment process / school tours  

This week we started our school tours for potential new 

preps and their parents for 2025 and have many dates 

available throughout the term. If you know of interested 

prep parents for 2025 please encourage them to ring the 

office to book a tour. They can also access further 

information on our website for the new statewide 

Foundation enrolment timeline and process that applies 

for children starting Foundation (Prep) in 2025.  

 

For parents with prep siblings starting in 

2025, we encourage you to enrol your children 

early this term to give us an indication of our 

enrolments for the new year. This really helps 

us to work out how many classes we will have 

for 2025. Enrolment forms are now available 

from the office.  

 

 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/Annual-Report-2023.pdf
https://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/04/Annual-Report-2023.pdf
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Our recent curriculum day 

During our Whole School Review of 2023 we celebrated 

our excellent results and looked for possible areas for 

improvement. While our writing results were very good, it 

was felt that we should revisit our assessment and 

teaching of this area to extend our students even further. 

To do this we are running several writing professional 

development sessions for our teachers. 

On Tuesday the 12th March we had a staff professional 

development day. The focus for the day was on the 6+1 

Traits of writing. It was an inspiring and thought provoking 

day. We learnt lots of new ways to share our love of 

writing with our students especially through the use of 

high quality literature to mentor and model good quality 

writing.  

The 6+1 Traits of Writing outlines a set of characteristics 

which are inherent in high quality writing of all text types. 

Knowing and recognising the Traits supports teachers to 

analyse student drafts to plan meaningful and relevant 

lessons. The Traits assist educators to identify the skills 

and content students must acquire to develop proficiency 

as writers.  

We will continue to take the children through the writing 

process (i.e. pre-write, first draft, revise, edit, and publish) 

and will now explicitly focus on the  6+1 traits using high 

quality mentor texts. 

 

What are the 6+1 Traits? 

• Ideas—the meaning and development of the message 

• Organisation—the internal structure of the piece 

• Voice—the personal tone and flavour of the author's 

message 

• Word Choice—the vocabulary a writer chooses to 

convey meaning 

• Sentence Fluency—the rhythm and flow of the text 

• Conventions—the mechanical correctness of the piece 

• Presentation—the overall appearance of the author's 

work 

 

 

 

 

 

During our parent surveys last year parents were asked 

what we could do to improve and one of the suggestions 

was to go back to having a whole school production.  Our 

Christmas concert was a huge success but to avoid the 

novelty of this wearing off we have  decided to alternate 

between having a Christmas concert one year and a 

whole school production the next. This will be our year 

of the whole school production.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During term 3 children will have a STOMP dance lesson 

each Friday as they did during 2023. This time lessons 

will work towards a dance item that your child/children will 

perform as a part of a story told during the concert. The 

story will be told by selected senior school students who 

have auditioned for main parts. We are in the early stages 

of preparation and there will be more information to come 

but thought we should give you the heads up to save the 

date!!!  

 

Thursday 12th September 

5pm onwards —specific times to be confirmed 

New Peninsula Baptist Church 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 2 

Term 2  

Friday 19th April House Cross Country Grades 3 –6 

Monday 22nd—24th April Scholastic Bookfair 

Monday 22nd April School Assembly 

Monday 22nd April An Evening With Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

Thursday 25th April ANZAC Day 

Friday 26th April Prep Special Person Day 

Wednesday 1st—3rd May Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 

Monday 6th May School Assembly 

Tuesday 7th May Mother’s Day Stall 

Thursday 9th May District Cross Country—Selected Students 

Friday 10th May Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Sunday 12th May Mother’s Day  

Monday 13th—17th May Education Week 

Tuesday 14th May  Open Night 4.30—6.30pm 

Monday 20th May School Assembly 

Monday 20th May School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 21st May Division Cross Country—Selected Students 

Friday 31st May Curriculum Day—No students attend school 
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School Photos 2024 - Tyabb Primary School 

 Our annual school photos have been taken and are now ready to order. 

  

 Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system where you can view your photos    
prior to ordering. 

  

On photo day all students received a flyer which includes a code unique to them. 

  

You will require this 2024 code to register online and view your photos. 

  

If you have already registered, you will receive an email or SMS from Arthur Reed 
Photos with a link to view your photos. 

  

If you have not yet registered, please go to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your 
code to complete your order. 

  

If you have misplaced your registration code, please contact the school office or the 
Arthur Reed Photos customer service team directly on 5243 4390 (option 1) 
or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

  

Please note that you will need to register online with your 2024 photo code to gain 
access to this year’s images. 

  

All photo packages will be sent directly to your nominated address, so please ensure 
that you  enter the correct details and nominated shipping address upon checkout. 

  

If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please contact Arthur Reed     
Photos directly on 5243 4390 (option 1) or email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Forder.arphotos.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckaren.jacob%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cedd38962f0b541a659bd08dc5da43c08%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638488207166899016%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
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Health 
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Classroom Capers 

The first term went by so quickly and the Grade 1’s have had an amazing start to the year. 
They’ve been learning about the structure of narrative stories and have been writing their very 

own picture story books! 

1B are authors and illustrators! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each day this week we have been writing a new page of our picture story books. 

We started our stories with ‘At the end of the rainbow there was …’ and the children have     
written some amazingly creative narratives. They have included the setting of the story and the 
characters involved. They have also included a beginning, middle (which includes a problem) and 

an ending! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Grade 1’s for being successful authors and illustrators! 
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Curriculum Corner 

Tyabb students are back for Term 2 and are ADDING more 

knowledge about Maths! Students and teachers are really 

enjoying playing Maths Games to improve their fluency and 

doing rich learning tasks. Here are some grades showing 

some of the Mathematical learning that they 

have been doing over the past few weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRADE PREP 

Our wonderful prep students are 

learning lots every week. They have 

been focusing on making patterns in 

many different ways, just like the 

photo above. They have also been 

focusing on using numbers in 

patterns and are practising to count 

by 2s, 5s and 10s. 

 

 

GRADE 1 

Students in grade 1 are counting 

champions! Their addition unit is 

coming up and they have been 

practising by playing one of their 

favourite games called Race to 

100. Here are some photos of 

them in action! 

 

 

 

GRADE 2 

Addition is the theme of the week 

where our grade 2 students have 

been using doubles and doubles plus 

one. They have learned which words 

mean adding and which words mean 

taking away. Get ready for a lot of 

different strategies at home, including jump strategy, split 

strategy and building to the nearest 10. 

GRADE 3 

Grade 3’s have been looking at a variety of 

strategies for solving addition problems in 

many different contexts. They find 

complementary numbers to make 100 using 

MAB such as 52 and 48. After counting 

collections of coins, they can work out how 

much change to the nearest dollar and can regroup 

numbers to make addition easier! 

GRADE 4 

Our brilliant grade 4 students have been learning different 

strategies for multiplication facts like doubling and shifting 

place value. They recently did a rich learning task where 

they had to find a variety of right angles and acute angles 

on a clock. In the next few 

weeks they will work on time 

related problems and 

efficient addition strategies. 

GRADE 5 

We are in multiplication 

mode in grade 5! Students 

have been learning 

multiplication facts as well as different written methods for 

multiplying very large numbers including the box method, 

lattice method and vertical method. Just ask these legends 

how to do it and they will show you! 

GRADE 6 

The grade 6 leaders have been playing a new game called 

Multo. It’s just like Bingo but using multiplication facts. 

They’ve discovered that some numbers show up more than 

others! For example 24 could be 8x3 2x12 or 6x4. That’s a 

great number to have on your board. 81 isn’t as good 

because you can only get it one way! 
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April 
PREP 

Jovanni 
Beau 

Harrison 
GRADE ONE 

Gracie 
Thea 
Ruby 

Sophie 
 

GRADE TWO 
Cooper 
Lewis 
Teddy 
Braxon 
Alyssa 

GRADE THREE 
Brody 
Mason 
Oliver 
Aiden 
Jarvis 

Isabelle 
GRADE FOUR 

 Jhai 
Keaton 
Lochlan 
Willow 

 
GRADE FIVE 

Harper 
Amalie  

 
GRADE SIX 

Harper 

Vance 
Noah 

Griffin  
Arthur 

 

 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 18th April 2024  Page 14 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 18th April 2024  Page 15 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Community News 
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